WONERSH PARISH COUNCIL

Matters Arising Update for Wonersh Parish Council Meeting on Thursday 9 September 2010

08/174	Bye-Laws The Clerk has reported the theft of the Wonersh Common bye-law signs to the police. He is investigating the costs of branding the posts and affixing a detailed notice more securely elsewhere (eg next to the Notice Board at the Sports Pavilion).
09/102	Bridleway at Lords Hill Await an update from Cllr Band on his return.
09/156	Section 9 land and Easements The Clerk has sought advice from Hedleys Solicitors about a new plot of potential Section 9 land. Clerk awaits official confirmation from Waverley Borough Council (WBC) that it requires to be consulted over an easement request on Wonersh Common.
09/157	Young people Cllr Powell-Evans has been appointed to lead this portfolio.
09/167	Benches The renovation of the benches on Wonersh Common has been carried out. Work on the three at Wonersh Church Green, to be carried out by Simon James. Request for repairs to bench at Blackheath.
09/176	Away Day Postponed.
10/013	Power of Well-being training Await update from Cllr Band on his return.
10/015	Précised bye-laws. Cllr Band has sent a copy of the précised bye-laws to the Clerk.
10/108	Playgrounds at Lords Hill and Wonersh Common Annual inspection report received on 6 September. Recommendations to be circulated by the Clerk and presented as an agenda item in October 2010 for agreement on consolidated repairs/replacement of equipment.
10/067(e)	Installation of secure letterbox at Wonersh Sports Pavilion and post code recognition. Royal Mail has entered the Office postal address on the Post Code database. Postman is delivering mail. No further action.
10/068	Blackheath Village Well. Registration of Council lease at HM Land Registry completed and insurance secured. No further action.
10/076(a)	Wonersh Parish website Clerk to agree with Mr Paul Bradley over software package and training dates for website management.
10/076(b)	Wonersh Parish Newsletter. July newsletter distributed to all residents at the beginning of August. Preparation of the next one to issue at end of October.

10/146	Shamley Green and Wonersh autumn litter picks – agenda item 10/158
10/145 (d)	Removal of scrub from Wonersh Common. The offending plant reported by Cllr Healy has been removed. No further action.
10/143	WBC consultation on the local validation list for the registration of planning applications – agenda item 10/156
10/132(b)	WBC consultation on Environmental Services Clerk has submitted the WPC response about the provision of WBC services. Clerk will attend a WBC workshop on 23 September. Councillors also welcome to attend.
10/132(a)	WBC consultation on Compensatory Grant Clerk has submitted the WPC response, setting out the essential contribution this grant makes towards the provision of local recreational services (playgrounds) that WBC otherwise does <u>not</u> provide. Await outcome of the Government's Autumn Statement on 20 October 2010 about resources for 2011/12. Ongoing discussion and consultation with WBC directly and lobbying in concert with other affected Town & Parish Councils.
10/128	Review of Standing Orders – agenda item 10/155
10/109	Changing the Parish Council Bank Account New Community Account at Co-Operative Bank successfully opened and ready to use. Arangements in hand to draw-down/close Lloyds TSB accounts. No further action.
10/144	Shamley Green Pond Donors for the project visited the pond on 18 August. Positive coverage received in Surrey Advertiser. Cllr Shareef and the Clerk are completing a final report for the donors. Cllr Shareef has organised a couple of working parties of local residents and the Countryside Ranger to combat duckweed and brambles. He is consulting the Countryside Ranger, about next steps for the annual maintenance programme for the pond.
10/103	Drainage across Wonersh Common Memorial Playing Field. Cllr Bawden and the Clerk to consult Mr M Hill and Mr M Maybrey about the maintenance recommendations in the recent <i>Waterflow Group</i> report and revert to the Council.
10/112	Barnett Hill Conference Centre: Traffic Consultative Committee (TCC) Clerk wrote to Barnett Hill Conference Centre requesting direct representation for most directly affected residents on the TCC. This has been turned down by Mr Hall, General Manager. Propose item for October agenda.
10/145 (a) & (b)	Commons Enhancement and Management Plans (EMP) Wonersh Common EMP Working Party has met and reported. Next steps to bring recommendations for priority works for agreement by the Council. Shamley Green draft EMP. Cllr Shareef is working with the Waverley Countryside Ranger to prepare a similar EMP for presentation and agreement by the Council.
10/107	Allotments. Installation of new stand pipe completed in August 2010. All previously unpaid deposits (£75) from 2009 now received. Clerk to arrange an open meeting in December for allotment holders and Parish Councillors to discuss allotments ahead of the 2011/12 f/y.